Dear U-32 Middle School Football Player and Family,

Enclosed please find a yellow Athletic Consent form.  I would ask that you fill it out completely and return the forms to the U-32 Athletic Office as soon as possible.  If a physical is needed, please return the first page (consent form and signup sheet) and bring or send the physical sheet when done. I would also like to remind you that all U-32 athletes must have a current physical on file with U-32 before practicing.    

In-person signups for Middle School Football will occur on August 12th (at the Shapiro Building) from 5:30-6:30pm.  We would like to ask that all interested players to show up sometime during that hour so that we can get an accurate count of players AND give you important information/paperwork about the start of football.  Players wishing to wear their own equipment (helmet and shoulder pads) must bring that equipment that night so that the coach can check for proper fit.

Practice will begin on Monday, August 16th from 5:30-7:30pm.  Equipment handout and fitting will occur on the first few days as well as non-pad practices.  All players will spend at least 3 days practicing before wearing pads in a full practice.  Players should bring all equipment each day but only wear cleats, t-shirt, shorts and helmets to the first few practices.  Practices will run Monday-Friday from 5:30-7:30 for the first two weeks of the season.  After the first two weeks, practices will generally be Tuesday-Friday with the time dependent on the available light.  More information about practices and games will be available at the signups.

Players are welcome to bring and wear their own personal football equipment, but the coaching staff must check out each piece to certify that it is safe and legal.  Players will be issued practice pants, shoulder pads, helmet, thigh/knee/hip pads, game jersey, game pants and (1) mouth guard.   Athletes must provide their own: cleats, arm pads (if desired), athletic supporter & cup, and practice shirt (that fits over shoulder pads).  Athletes are also encouraged to buy extra dentist-fitted mouth guards OR “Shock Doctor” mouth guards (available at all local sporting goods stores).

This program cannot run without parental volunteers.  Five parents will be needed for each of the home games to work the “chain gang” and keep the clock.  Without your support and willingness to volunteer at these games, we will not be able to run them.  At the signups, please let Andy, Bill or Mario know when you are willing to help at a game. 

CAMP INFORMATION – Many U-32 MS and HS players attend the All-Star Football Camp at South Burlington HS.  Camp is July 26-30 this year. For more information, please go to www.vtfootballcamps.com.  Players may borrow equipment for camp – equipment may be signed out by calling Mike Law (229-0321 x3035) ahead of time and showing up to the U-32 weight room on July 12-14, or July 19-22 from 4:00-6:00 each evening.  Please plan ahead because the coaches will not be in town the following week.  

If you have any questions about the football program, please call Andy Flagg at 522-2708.  If you have questions about the Athletic Consent form, please call the Athletic Department at 229-0321 x5121.  Thank you and enjoy your summer.

Sincerely,

Amy Molina

Athletic Director 

